
Crow behaviour at Shewalton Wood 
In February 2021, while clearing vegetation round and inside the plastic tubes protecting the trees 
planted in 2020 at the Shewalton Wood meander, lots of bits and bobs were found.  It was known 
that crows had been depositing items inside these tubes, but the amount and range of material was 
a big surprise.  The trees nearest to the woods had an astonishing amount.  50% of them had stuff in 
them, ranging from wood, stones, bones, glass, plastic, metal and ceramics.  The conclusion is that 
this has something to do with the courting behaviour of the crows but, on asking the local bird 
watching community, other examples of this couldn’t be sourced. 
The stuff could have been collected nearby on the reserve or from farther afield e.g. landfill. 
Probably both. 
Scottish Wildlife Trust volunteer, Christine McGovern, cleaned and sorted everything and photos are 
attached below.  On seeing a piece of crockery with “Tent Hall” on it, research lead her to a building 
in Glasgow that was part of the temperance movement in late 19th and early 20th century. 
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